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HAMLETS 
The monthly meeting of the Parish Council was held on Wednesday 18th October. Attended by: Cllrs. J Hobbs 

(Chair), G Worden, K Jones, S Tilbey, C Myers and the Clerk – S Rosser. Apologies for absence were received 

and accepted from: Cllrs. K Boundy, J Payne, J Phipps & N Steer. Cllr. Savage did not attend.  

Cornwall Councillor Shorne Tilbey gave a report of recent meetings attended in past weeks. These mainly centred 

around future provision for both health & social care and children’s services. Finalised information will be 

available on this next month. An officer from Bude Police Station – P.C. Lee Skinner would like to come to 

Morwenstow to host a ‘beat surgery’ in the future. The Community Chest Fund is now open and accepting 

applications. Please visit the parish website for more information on how to apply; or see further details in the 

Hamlets.  

The usual monthly matters of parish maintenance were covered. The section of highway near Shop (mentioned in 

the Hamlets in September) will be having work carried out by Cornwall Council Highways very soon.  

The Health & Wellbeing Project public meeting took place as planned on Monday 9th October. The plans were 

agreed to go forward, as previously suggested. The planning application has been resubmitted. We await further 

news. The steering group will start the process again of competitively pricing the items. One planning application 

was considered: PA23/08119 | Application for Non-Material Amendment to PA21/03597 for a Proposed 

replacement dwelling and associated landscaping and external renovation works to curtilage structure (Former 

Laundry), namely 1) Extended roof terrace and associated privacy screen to east wing omitted; 2) Eastern wing 

reduced in length by approximately 600mm in conjunction with reviewed internal floor layout including revised 

curvature of north-eastern corner to match south-western corner of western wing; 3. Northern single storey carport 

wing adjusted and layout reconfigured (including omission of extent of habitable accommodation); 4. Minor 

adjustments to fenestration of north elevation of eastern wing in conjunction with 1. / 2. / 3. above. | White Oak 

Farm Morwenstow Bude Cornwall EX23 9JL  

MPC Comments: Morwenstow Parish Council see no objection to the non-material amendments.  

Please see the draft minutes in full on the website for further details of the meeting.  

The next regular Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 15th November 2023 at 7:30pm.  

All are welcome to the meetings. 

Sheridon Rosser (Mrs), Clerk to the Parish Council. 
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SEPTEMBER RAINFALL  

    

     Tor View, Shop – Ken Boundy recorded:  54 mm or 2.13 inches 

 

          

    Lopthorne – David Manfield recorded:  86 mm or 3.38 inches 

           

    

    Cornakey – Kevin Heywood recorded: 59 mm or 2.32 inches 

            

           

    Killarney – John Jukes recorded:  88.5 mm or 3.48 inches 

          

 

    Duckpool Cottage – Jen Ash recorded  55 mm or 2.16 inches 
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CHURCH SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 2023 

 
 

Morwenstow Parish Church 

 
Sunday 5th  9.30am  Holy Communion  

Sunday 12th  9.30am   Remembrance Day – United Service Parade meets at the car park at 9.10am 

Sunday 19th    9.30am   Holy Communion   

Sunday 26th  3.00pm  Evensong  

   

       

Woodford Methodist Chapel 

 
Sunday 5th  11.00am  Rev. Joy Wilson 

Sunday 12th  11.00am  Away Day – Remembrance Sunday 

Sunday 19th   11.00am  Lorna Bowden 

Sunday 26th  11.00am  Barry Bryne 

   

Coffee Morning – Wednesday 1st November 10.00am – 12.00pm. All welcome. 

 

 

Morwenstow Methodist Church – Shop Chapel 

 
Sunday 5th  11.00am  Service led by Rev. Shirley Henderson  

Sunday 12th  11.00am  Remembrance Service at Parish Church  

Sunday 19th   11.00am  Service led by Rev. Richard Ward-Smith   

Sunday 26th  11.00am  Communion Service with Rev. Simon Leigh   

 

 

 

 

FAMILY NEWS 
 
 

This month we regret to report the passing of: 
 
George Hobbs  

 
And 
 
Ralph Carthew 
 
We express our sympathy to their families. 
 
"They will be remembered with affection and thanksgiving" 
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Cornwall Council Community Chest 2023-24 

The Community Chest gives small grants to not-for-profit groups across Cornwall. 

Each Cornwall Councillor has a small grants budget to support projects in their area. 

Grants can cover a wide range of activities. 

Here are some examples: 

• Helping vulnerable children or adults 

• Helping young people 

• Providing facilities for older people 

• Supporting community facilities 

• Improving a community centre or village hall 
• Local environment projects 

• Helping to address community safety issues 

• Purchasing play and exercise equipment for community use 

• Public events, festivals and exhibitions. 

The closing date for completed applications this year is 23 February 2024. 

  

If you would like to apply for a Cornwall Councillor Community Chest grant please 
contact your local Councillor to discuss your project and possible funding. 

  

cllr.shorne.tilbey@cornwall.gov.uk 

07740 244035 
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NATURE NOTES 

We are led to believe that the British Isles enjoy a temperate climate, with a variation of weather conditions 

throughout the year keeping the countryside green & healthy for the benefit of plant & animal life. 

But with the extremes of storms & rainfall experienced in some areas over recent weeks the people of those 

areas must be thinking that our climate is changing to a tropical one. 

Since the turn of the century our winters have been much milder which means that our youngsters will not have 

memories of snowdrifts and frozen water pipes. To have a vivid memory of such events you had to be there in 

person and experience it 100% with all your senses as opposed to what is available as an image on a screen. 

Back in the early summer the hawthorn blossom created the effect of huge snowballs & now the berries are the 

colour of red-hot embers and will be appreciated by the flocks of redwing & fieldfare when they arrive from 

Northern Europe. 

Surprisingly some of the garden shrubs & flowers are giving an extended burst of colour for us to enjoy. Some 

of ours have not been planted, but have grown from seed that just happened to be in the soil, so when you are 

weeding do not hoe out everything you haven’t planted or can’t identify as a weed. 

Ken Boundy 

 



 

 

Page 11 

EDITORIAL 
 

Email your articles to – jsphippsmpc@hotmail.com 

 

The latest date for copy is the 25th of the month preceding publication 

 

The Editor is not responsible for the views and comments of contributors 

and reserves the right to edit any article if necessary 

 

 

If you wish to contact the Chairman of the Parish Council on any matter, please telephone Jonathan Hobbs on 

(01288) 331236 

 

 

USEFUL DATES 
 

Rubbish & Recycling collections – Recycling – Monday 6th & 20th  November 

Parish Council – 3rd Wednesday (except Aug & Dec) 

(1st Wednesday – additional planning meeting if required) 

 

Post Office – Thursdays 11.00am – 1.00pm 

 

 Calendar of Events  
Date Event Organisation 

   

   

Saturday 18th November Morwenstow Ceilidh Community Centre 

   

   

   

Tuesday 5th December Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch Community Centre 

 
Morwenstow Bus Timetable 

 

 


